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To a// ? /vom, it may concern.: 
Beitknown that I, EUGENEBERCIOUX, a citi 

Zen of the Republic of France, and a resident 
of 91 Rue de Turenne, Paris, France, have in 
vented a new and useful Improvement in Cari 
nets of Boehm, of which the following is a 
specification. 
My invention relates to improvements in 

clarinets, and has for its object to provide 
mechanism for the E-flat, C, C-sharp, and B 
keys whereby they may be easily and quickly 
manipulated by the small finger of the player. 
My invention is especially available, be 

cause it not only is applicable to new clari 
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nets, but also to such as are now in use with 
out disturbing any important part of their 
mechanism. The four keys which are con 
nected to this mechanism, the rock-shafts, the 
pads for closing the holes, and the pad-stems 
which connect said pads with the rock-shafts 
all remain the same. 
The improvement consists in dispensing 

with the Ordinary claw-ended piece carried by 
the C-key and extending under the C-sharp 
and Blkeys. This piece is very easily so much 
deranged that itS Operation is materially hin 
dered, if not entirely prevented. It also is of 
Such construction that a part of the wood of 
the instrument has to be cut away to provide 
a proper seat for it. There is no cutting away 
of a part of the wood necessary for the appli 
cation of my improvement, and it does not 
easily get out of order. 
The invention will be fully understood from 

the following general description and the an 
nexed drawings and will be subsequently 
pointed out in the claims. 
In the accompanying drawings, which are 

hereby made a part of this specification, Fig 
ure 1 is a front view of the lower part of a 
clarinet comprising one example of my inven 
tion, which will be more fully hereinafter de 
Scribed. Fig. 2 is a sectional view taken on 
the line AB of Fig. 1. Fig. 3 is a front view 
of the lower part of a clarinet comprising a 
Second example of my invention. Fig. 4 is a 
Sectional view taken on the line CD of Fig. 3. 

In the drawings, 1 represents the key of E 
flat, 2 represents the key of C, 3 represents 

the key of C-sharp, and 4 represents the key 
of B. 

5 designates the rock-shaft of key 1, 6 the 
rock-shaft of key 2, 7 the rock-shaft of key3, 
and 8 the rock-shaft of key 4. 

In the first example of my invention (illus 
trated in Figs. 1 and 2) Isolder a bar 9 on the 
pad-stem of the rock-shaft 6, which bar is ar 
ranged parallel to the said rock-shaft 6. On 
the rock-shafts 7 and 8 Isolder the laterally 
extending arms 10 and 11, one on each. These 
arms extend across the bar 9 and carry adjust 
ing-screws 12 and 13, which engage the said 
bar 9. 14, 15, and 16 designate pads for clos 
ing the holes in the clarinet. These pads are 
connected with the rock-shafts by pad-stems, 
as illustrated. All these parts are arranged 
as illustrated in Figs. 1 and 2. It will be ob 
served that pads 14 and 16 are illustrated as 
being normally open and pad 15 as being nor 
mally closed. If the key 2 be depressed, it 
will close the pad 14 without affecting either 
of the other rock-shafts or their accompany 
ing pads. If the key 3 be depressed, the pad 
15 will be opened and the pad 14 closed. If 
the key 4 be depressed, the pads 14 and 16 
will both be closed. These different effects 
are produced by the action of the bar 9 in 
connection with the arms 10 and 11, and thus 
the player is enabled readily to manipulate 
all these parts with his small finger. 

In the Second example of my invention as 
illustrated in Figs. 3 and 4 the bar 17 corre 
sponds to the bar 9 of Fig. 1. This bar 17 
solder directly on the rock-shaft 6, and it is 
bent and arranged as illustrated, so that it 
will engage the laterally-extending arms 18 
and 19 of the rock-shafts 7 and 8. The en 
gagement between these arms 18 and 19 and 
the bar 17 is effected by means of the adjust 
ing-screws 20 and 21. If the key 2 be de 
pressed, the pad 14 will be closed and the bar 
17 will rise without affecting any other part 
of the mechanism. If the key 3 be depressed, 
the pad 15 is opened and the pad 14 closed by 
the coaction of the bar 17 and the arm18. If 
the key 4 be depressed, the pad 16 will be 
closed, and at the same time on account of the 
coaction of the bar 17 and the arm 19 the pad 14 
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will also be closed. Thus by a slight change 
of arrangement, but adhering to the same 
principles of construction, I obtain the same 
result in both examples of my invention. 
Having now described and ascertained what 

my invention is and how the same is con 
structed and used, what I claim as my inven 
tion, and desire to Secure by Letters Patent, 
S 

1. In a clarinet, the combination with three 
rock-shafts, bearings mounted on said clari 
net, wherein said rock-shafts turn, laterally 
extending arms carried by two of said rock 
shafts and keys attached to said shafts and ar 
ranged to actuate the same, of pads arranged to 
close openingsin said clarinet, pad-stems con 
necting said pads with said rock-shafts, a bar 
attached to said third rock-shaft, arranged to 
coöperate with said arms and an adjustable 
engagement connecting said bar with said 
8S. 

2. In a clarinet, the combination of a rock 
shaft having a laterally-extended arm, a pad 
stem and pad, and a rock-shaft having a lat 
erally-extended arm, pad-stem and pad and a 
rock-shaft having a pad-stem and pad, and a 
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bar carried by said last-named rock-shaft and 
arranged parallel thereto said bar adapted to 
coöperate with said arms of the two first 
named rock-shafts, and two adjusting-screws 
engaging the said bar and the said arms, Sub 
stantially as shown and described. 

3. In a clarinet, the combination of an arm 
soldered to the rock-shaft 6 and carrying the 
pad 14 corresponding to the C-key, a bar 9 
secured to said arm, a rock-shaft 7 correspond 
ing to the C-sharp key and provided with an 
arm 10 soldered thereto and adapted to de 
press the bar 9, a rock-shaft 8 corresponding 
to the B-key and provided with an arm 11 sol 
dered thereto and adapted to depress the bar 
9, and adjusting-screws 12 and 13 respectively 
carried by the arms 10 and 11, having their 
ends in contact with the top of the bar 9. Sub 
stantially as and for the purpose set forth. 

In witness whereof I have hereunto set my 
hand in presence of two witnesses. 

EUGÈNE BERCIOUX. 
Witnesses: 

ANTOINE LAVOIX, 
EDWARD P. MACLEAN. 
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